Friends of Hebden Bridge Station

Minutes of the meeting on Monday 13th November 2023 at 11.15am at the Station 


Present:  Sue Smith, Diana Monahan, Paul Monahan, Lynda Howard, David Storr, Sue Storr and Lesley Mackay
Apologies:  Kathy Pitt, Andy Grant, Martin Whittell, Heather Stanton, Karen Hornby, Nina Smith and Paul Westbrook

Minutes of previous meeting:  3.12.2022:  These were agreed as correct.

Matters Arising:
· Book Swap:  While books are contributed regularly by Friends, there is still a considerable loss of books from the Waiting Room on Platform 2 while the books in the waiting room on Platform 1 seemed to remain fairly immune from this ‘shrinkage’.  Therefore, new contributions are always welcome! Diana hopes to obtain a leaflet display rack from St. James Church so that more of the local events can be displayed.  Action:  Diana and All Members for books
· [bookmark: _Hlk150788505]Information Boxes: Diana and Paul have kept these up to date, most recently with the poster for our Carol Singing on 20th December.  Sue Smith suggested that there should be more photographs in the Information Boxes with different people in various parts of the Station.  It was suggested that Martin might like to take some photos, perhaps of the café and of the book swap with one or more members in each photo.  Action:  Martin
Lesley suggested we re-use the poems which were given to the Station a couple of years ago in order to enliven the Information Boxes.  Diana has volunteered to print a few of these.  Confirm whether new consent is needed and poems are still appropriate. Action: Diana

Chair’s Report:  Nothing further to report from the AGM.

Treasurer’s Report:  Nothing further to report from the AGM.

Bulbs:  We had several hard-working volunteers and a volunteer from Machpelah Neighbourhood Watch for our bulb planting which was held last week.  We are most grateful to Hebden Royd Town Council for these bulbs which help make the Station look attractive in the spring.

Carol Singing:  This will take place at 4pm to 6pm on Wednesday 20th December 2023.  Lesley has already asked Friends to spread the word so we can maximise the number of singers.  We hope to have a bassoonist and a recorder playing for us.  David and Lynda will help circulate the posters.  Diana will be conducting whilst playing the recorder.  David Storr has the collecting boxes and the Carol sheets – Lesley and Lynda have offered to rattle the boxes!  We are hoping for a good turnout and clement weather.  Action:  All members to come along.

Christmas Tree:  Lesley has contacted Richard Isaac about the return of our sustainable Christmas Tree.  There has not yet been a reply or when it might arrive.  Lesley will write again.  Martin has the Tree decorations.  Jason will be asked if he would decorate the outside of the Booking Office, which made such a difference last year.  Action: Lesley  

Future Plans:  
· Sue Smith suggested that a planter with herbs in it would be useful at the front of the Station, perhaps outside the café.  We shall look into this when our planters are replaced.
· The lack of cycle stands and the failure to install stands on Platform 2 was mentioned.  The lack of secure cycle storage has been raised with both Network Rail and Northern Railway.  The Friends have been invited to apply for funding for a cycle storage rack like the one at Todmorden Station.  The rather unattractive model selected does not appear to be suitable for siting near a listed building.  No further action has yet been taken.
· [bookmark: _Hlk150852916]Lesley hoped we could apply for funding from Northern for a recruitment banner.  After discussion it was agreed there was little point in doing this as more attention would be gained from the Information Boxes and perhaps a few take-away slips with contact details for those who cannot photograph the information with their mobiles. 
· Diana suggested we use the Friends’ display boards, currently stored in the Birchcliffe Centre, for the Signal Box and a Heritage Display.  This was agreed but given the slow rate of progress from Network Rail this might not happen within the next year. We could also arrange for the lift parts which we saved to be moved to the signal box grounds as an exhibit. Paul said we might be able to persuade Sheards to move it.
· Paul suggested we try to have the Lamp Room brought back into use, with the fencing installed last year, resited to allow a narrow access path for Friends to the Room.  It was agreed that Paul would draft a letter to the CEO of Network Rail and agreed and signed by the Secretary.  Action:  Paul and Lesley


Date of next Meeting:  To be confirmed.
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